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1. To enhance the ability of National IHL Commissions (NCs) to be involved in OAS activities is a very useful prospect and idea. It behoves member states and the OAS General Secretariat to determine how it may be done, also taking into account that the ICRC has been a long-standing IHL reference to the OAS (Ref. Agreement and MOU). 

2. It is important to underscore that NCs are not separate or independent entities from states. They are rather a form of state' structure or administrative organization. Therefore, their natural association to the work of the OAS would be through being part of the delegation of their respective member states.  In practical terms, this means that NCs would not be invited as entities separate from their respective states. 

3. NCs are expert bodies devoted to processes seeking adherence to IHL treaties and development of national IHL implementation measures. 

4. The purpose of establishing mechanism(s) linking the NCs and the OAS CAJP and Department of International Law is for NCs to contribute with their expertise to enhance the OAS agenda and support in terms of issues of international humanitarian law and other humanitarian subjects of mutual interest. 

5. The mechanism(s) could be informal in nature, flexible, open, voluntary, and practical, without any constraints or specific obligations. 

6. Instead of one single mechanism, different ways could be envisaged for NCs to associate to the work of the OAS, including via already existing mechanisms.

7. To the extent allowed under respective rules and regulations, the sharing of the expertise and experiences of NCs to inform and enhance OAS proceedings, activities, and instruments on IHL issues could encompass: 

a. NCs could participate in OAS meetings and special sessions, and courses and seminars, as part of their respective states' delegations. 

b. NCs could provide consultations of a technical nature in preparation for, or in support of, OAS proceedings, activities, and instruments (e.g. resolutions, declarations, conventions). 

c. NCs could update and expand information on their activities and achievements seeking to develop the OAS Department of International Law's website. 

d. …

8. In turn, the OAS Department of International Law could be invited to attend and otherwise to be associated with the (biennial) Continental Conferences on IHL, as well as to other events, experts meetings etc. organized either by the ICRC or under the authority (auspices) of NCs.

9. The CAJP and the OAS Department of International Law could include in their respective annual reports, information regarding the implementation of the cooperation mechanism(s).
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�.	This information document that is being presented for consideration by the delegations, was prepared at the request of the CAJP based on the presentation by Mr. Patrick Zahnd, ICRC Legal Advisor for Latin America and the Caribbean, at the CAJP meeting of December 2, 2010.





